
Congregational 
Newsletter 
February 2019 

 

Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ
Jesus brought so many gifts to us in his first 
coming at Christmas, and we are still unwrapping 
those gifts and trying to understand them 2000 years 
later.  
In this week’s Gospel reading from Luke the 4th chapter, 
we read about Jesus’ return visit to his birthplace of 
Nazareth, after his baptism, his forty days of contemplative time 
in the desert wilderness, and the beginning of his notoriety as a 
traveling preacher-teacher. He attended synagogue as we would 
expect of him. He stood up when it was time for the reading of the 
scroll and they passed it to him.  
In reading the text from the prophet Isaiah (ch. 61), he announced his 
public ministry and the fulfillment of one of many prophetic promises 
about him. No wonder it amazed his old neighbors. And they begged 
him to stay in his hometown and continue the wonders of his holy 
power and become their full-time teacher.  
Human nature tends to be self-centered and self-serving, not humbling 
and serving of others. But Jesus’ coming was to cover a much wider 
circle of ministry.  
It is not surprising that the tribe of Israel had no idea that the Savior 
would come for more than just them and come in the character of this 
seemingly ordinary man. They were a group that was in the habit of 
bargaining to get what they wanted or what they thought was due them.  
God had worked for centuries molding and shaping their attitudes. God 
had given them rules and consequences for living. And now God gave 
them himself, to model in the flesh the depth of kindness God expected 
of them.  
God gave himself, not only to Israel, but to the whole world, and to us 
today.  
When the time was right for Jesus to begin the public ministry that God 
had planned, news quickly spread, even in that time period of archaic 
communication, about Jesus and what he was doing to turn the world 
around.  
Jesus launched an evangelism program that blew them away. Back in 
his home town, he was operating in full Spirit power, and in the 
synagogue when he stood up to read Scripture.  

 What does it mean to operate “in the power of the Spirit” or to have 
“the Spirit of the Lord on me”?  

 Do you have that availability of the Spirit?  

(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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A Note From Pastor Mark (Cont.) 

Adult Education News 
During this second  month of the 
year, we'll continue our exploration of 
the Gospel of Luke, paying attention to 
what the evangelist highlights about 
Jesus' life and ministry.  After an 
introduction in early January, we've paid 
attention to Luke's emphasis on angels, 
the Holy Spirit, prayer, and the titles Luke 
ascribes to the man from 
Nazareth.  February will bring an examination of the importance of 
meals and feasts (Jesus likes to party!); the prominence of women; 
and money, wealth, and possessions.  Even if you haven't been 
with us thus far, feel free to come join us!  We meet on Sunday 
mornings at 10:20 in the new Music/Education room, and 
on Wednesday mornings at 11:00 in the old adult ed room.  And, 
as good Lutherans, coffee is always available!   

Pastor Bill 

 Jesus announced to Nazareth that he was anointed to bring 
justice: good news to the poor, freedom for prisoners, recovery 
of sight to the blind, release of the oppressed, and the time of 
the Lord’s favor. What does this mean to you?  

What do you think God anoints you to do in your life? 
As we begin this new year of ministry together I pray God would 
give you wisdom to faithfully follow where the Spirit leads to use 
your gifts for the purpose of bringing in the Kingdom.  Your 
Kingdom come, your will be done, on earth, as in heaven.  
Peace, 

Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

Cleaning house?  Donations of these items can be dropped off in the 
closet across from the new offices.  They are turned in for cash 
which will go directly toward reducing the mortgage on our building. 

BOOKS, MOVIES, GAMES, CELL PHONES... 
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Bible 101  

Last month one of our Barnabas Ministers 
brought the article below to our January 
Barnabas meeting: 

One cold December evening a pastor was 
leading a meeting of his congregation’s 
Stephen Ministers.  As they began to end their meeting with prayer, 
the door opened, and a street woman hobbled in wearing torn 
clothes and shoes with so many holes they were falling apart. 

She apologized for interrupting and said she was looking for a 
church that could give her a pair of shoes.  The minister closest to 
her asked her what size she wore.  When she replied she wore an 
8.5 the Stephen Minister bent down, untied one shoe and gave it to 
the woman to try on.  The woman did so and said it felt wonderful.  
The minister then took off the other shoe and gave it to her as well.  
The woman remarked that she couldn’t take this minister’s shoes 
but was assured by the minister that she had another pair at home.  

(Continued on page 5) 

Ministry Musings 

It's coming again--for th third time!  What is?  Bible 
101!  Exploring the basics of the Bible is a great 
way to look at this holy book which inspires so 
many and yet leaves so many others confused 
and frustrated.  Well, why not?  It's a book written 
centuries ago in languages no longer spoken, by 

people who lived in a world radically different from our own.  And 
yet, here we are, hearing the Bible's words read week after week 
from books with strange names: Ezra, Isaiah, Malachi, and so 
on.  In the first Bible 101, 70 folks joined us.  In the second, 
60.  Now we're ready to offer it again on Saturday, March 16, 
10:00-2:00.  The coffee will be on, and you're invited to bring a 
sack lunch.  There will be plenty of time for questions, and every 
question is important.  So come join us by signing up on line 
at pastorbill@sotpmail.com, or at bwaxenberg@gmail.com.  Or you 
can sign up on the bulletin board in the hallway, near the new 
coffee bar.  Folks who've attended before have said it was an 
important day in their faith journey.  It can be for you too! 

Pastor Bill 
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“Come and see!” Jn 2:46b. If you have been 
worshipping with us for a while here at SOTP and 
would like to know more about us as a worshipping 
community, we would love to have you join us at our 
New Member Gathering. We will be offering the 
gathering on Sunday, February 11th from 3:00-5:30 
pm. This will be an opportunity for you to learn more 

about the life and ministry of SOTP and for you to consider prayerfully 
whether or not you want to formally become a member of the SOTP 
family. 
We will welcome new members the following weekend, February 17th 
& 18th. If you have any questions, please contact either Pastor Mark 
or Donna Kelly through the church office at 847/669-9448. 

NEW MEMBER GATHERING 

The street woman took the shoes, thanked her and said, “God bless 
you”. 

As the street woman left, the room was filled with stunned silence.  
Another Stephen Minister asked the one who had given up her 
shoes how she was going to get home as it was cold and wet 
outside.  She replied that she had on thick socks and that she did 
have a pair of shoes to wear.  She then put on the tattered shoes 
the woman had left behind and proceeded to walk outside.  The 
shoes were badly worn and caused her to limp as she walked.  The 
other minister warned her to be careful and to not fall and get hurt.  
As she hobbled out, she remarked, “Now I really know what it’s like 
to walk in someone else’s shoes”.  

What else is there to say?  May God help us to be as generous and 
caring as this woman was to share his love and grace with our 
neighbors.   

“I was hungry and you fed me, I was thirsty and you gave me a 
drink, I was homeless and you gave me a room, I was shivering and 
you gave me clothes, I was sick and you stopped to visit, I was in 
prison and you came to me.” Matthew 25:35-36 (The Message) 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

Ministry Musings (Cont.) 
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The First Duty of Love is to Listen  
- Paul Tillich 

We are sponsoring another day of training for 
new Barnabas Ministers with Pastor Chuck Olson 
on Saturday, Feb 9, 2019 from 9 – 2, with lunch 
provided.   
What is the Barnabas Caregiving Program? 

It is a simple, effective program for training volunteers to give 
care in most institutional and home situations.  Giving care 
means having conversations with those who are homebound, 
in care facilities or facing some of life’s most difficult seasons 
to provide a listening ear and encouragement to those who 
need to be heard and cared for.   
The ministry is named after Barnabas, the apostle first 
mentioned in the book of Acts (4:36-37) who encouraged the 
twelve by selling a piece of property and laying a gift of the 
money at their feet.  In their gratitude the renamed him “Bar- 
Nabas” – “Son of Encouragement”.  Barnabas later traveled 
with Paul in bringing care and continued encouragement, 
along with the gospel, to the gentile world. 

What is a Barnabas Minister and what do they do? 
A Barnabas Minister is a skilled listener who encourages 
others by that listening.  They are trained in how to listen 
effectively, how to build relational skills, and in how to 
encourage others.  They will also be trained to bring 
Communion from the Assembly to the special person they 
visit.   

There are several ways to serve as a Barnabas Minister: 
 Caring for a loved one in your home  
 Caring for a congregational member who is homebound 
 Caring for a congregational member in a care facility 
 Serving on a hospital visitation team 
 Caring for a person dealing with a life issue 

After attending the training, participants are eligible to be 
commissioned as Barnabas Ministers.  After training, each trainee 
will be able to choose whether or not they wish to make a 
commitment to be a Barnabas Minister, and what form of service that 
will take.  Once a minister is commissioned, they will be matched with 
the care-received they will minister to. 
Training is Saturday, February 9th, 9am to 2pm (lunch and all 
materials will be provided).  Come and see if this is where God is 
calling you to serve.   
 

To make a reservation for training or for more information  
Contact: Donna Sorensen, sorensensid@comcast.net 

BARNABAS CAREGIVING PROGRAM 
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If you have lost a loved one and would like to be part 
of a group that can provide support, comfort and ideas 
for journeying through this season of grief, we here at 
Shepherd of the Prairie would like to provide that kind 
of opportunity for you.  There are no requirements, or 
need to commit to a specific length of time to attend 
nor that you must attend every session; you don’t even 

need to speak except to introduce yourself and tell us who you have 
lost.  There is no charge for participation in this group.  

This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a spouse, 
a parent, a sibling, a child, a grandchild, a friend or any other 
relational loss.  We will meet every other Monday evening, beginning 
January 22nd from 6:30 to 8 pm.   

If you have any questions or to sign up, please contact Donna Kelly at 
donna@sotpmail.com or 214-676-1788 or through the church office. 

GRIEF JOURNEY GROUP 

Are you new to the Lutheran tradition or has it been a while since 
confirmation? Come join us for Suppers With Luther where we will 
explore the basics of who Luther was and who we are as 
Lutherans.  

We will meet from 5:30 to 6:45 pm (we will be 
done in time for worship at 7) on Wed March 
13th, 20th , 27th and April 3rd , 10th and 
17th . Our Lenten Soup Suppers will be 
available (freewill offering). So come and join 
us for learning, fun and fellowship (as well as 
a great dinner)!  

Contact: Donna Kelly through the church 
office or at donna@sotpmail.com.  

NEW WEEKLY SMALL GROUP 
Who: Any and all moms 
When: Starting Mondays, February 11th 
Time: 9-11 am 
Where: Shepherd of the Prairie 

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS! 
For more information and to let us know you plan to attend               
Contact: Kerry Zimmerman; kzimmerman317@gmail.com  

YOUNG MOM’S BIBLE STUDY 

SUPPERS WITH LUTHER 
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Sඝඖඌඉඡ, Mඉකඋඐ 3, 5:00 - 7:00 ඘ඕ 
Come join the fun for one last celebration 

before lent at the SOTP chili cookoff!   
Bring  a pot of your best chili. 
Enter to win a special prize!! 

There will also be a contest for the kids as they 
decorate cupcakes. (Two divisions: up to 1st 

grade and 2nd to 5th grade) 
Sඑඏඖ ඝ඘ ඗ඖ ගඐඍ ඊඝඔඔඍගඑඖ ඊ඗ඉකඌ. 

Contact: Donna Kelly, Donna@sotpmail.com 

CHILI COOK OFF 

LOVE IN A GLOVE BOX 

If you or someone you know would like to have 
Holy Communion brought to their home, we 
want you to know that we have trained 
Ministers of Communion from the Assembly 
who have been called to serve you. Our 
ministers of Communion can also come to a 
care facility or hospital. All you need to do is let 
Donna Kelly in the church office know.   
Thank you, The Ministers of Communion from 
the Assembly 

Contact: Donna Kelly, Donna@sotpmail.com 

COMMUNION FROM THE ASSEMBLY 
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Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ: 
Sඈඎඉ ඈඋ Cൾඋൾൺඅ 
Bඈඐඅ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ 

 
 

A   ,     SOTP                                  
  "F  P ”        

  . 

FOOD PANTRY 

We started accepting registration for the 2019-2020 school year 
on February 1st.  Our preschool has programs for children ages 2-4 
(by September 1, 2019).   

Children do not need to be potty trained.   

Our class sizes are small (not more than 10-12 
per class).  1, 2, 3 or 4 day classes are 
available to both members and non-members.  
For more information please contact Jill 
Gillming at LittleLambs@sotpmail.com or go to 
our website and look under FORMS for CLASS 
REGISTRATION. 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION OPEN 

FIRST COMMUNION CLASSES 
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PRAYER CHAIN 

CONGREGATIONAL RESOURCING EVENT 2019 
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PADS (Pඝඊඔඑඋ Aඋගඑ඗ඖ ග඗ Dඍඔඑඞඍක Sඐඍඔගඍක) 

All women of SOTP are invited to join us for 
dinner at Jameson’s in Huntley on Friday, 
February 8th at 6pm.  It’s a fun night of 
dinner and fellowship.  We get together 
once a month.  Join us once—or monthly! 

Contact & RSVP to Joanne Schwartz              
847-659-1740 joanneschwartz@comcast.net 

FEMALE FRIDAYS 

D඗ Y඗ඝ Sඐ඗඘ Aඕඉජ඗ඖ? 
   

Shop AmazonSmile, when you select 
SOTP as your nonprofit, Amazon 
donates 0.5% of your eligible SOTP.   

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

Men’s Coffee:  All men are invited to join us 
at McDonald’s by Walmart in Huntley every 
Tuesday at 8:30 am for coffee & fellowship. 
Men’s Fellowship Breakfast:  All men 
invited to join us at Sammy’s restaurant the 
first Wednesday monthly at 9:00 am.   
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FINANCIAL NEWS 
2018 Year End Treasurer’s Report 

 

The faithful and generous support of this congregaƟon has made 2018 another 
successful year for Shepherd of the Prairie as once again, you have provided the 
resources needed to do God’s Mission and Ministry.  
 

General Fund 

The General Fund Balance as of year‐end was $182,477 an increase of $35,238.  We 
finished 2018 with OperaƟng Income exceeding our budget by $29,296. Expenses 
were under budget by $5,942.  This combinaƟon of increased giving and controlled 
expenses resulted in an operaƟng surplus of $35,238.   Thanks to all of you for making 
the year a success! 
 

As of December 31, 2018, our Fund Balances are as shown in the following table. 
 

Fund Name    2018 Amt.  2017 Amt. Increase 

  General Fund   $ 182,477 $ 147,239 $ 35,238 

  Restricted Reserves     135,316    131,206      4,110 

  Temporary Restricted Funds       148,792    229,523   (80,731) 

   Endowment Fund           11,982      10,922      1,060 
 

Building Fund 

For the Forward in Faith Building Campaign we received $432,908 in DonaƟons this 
past year and as of December 31st we had a Building Fund Balance of $33,269 which 
was used towards the January Mortgage Payment.  Mortgage payments are to pay 
the $3,750,000 Commercial Loan from the Mission Investment Fund of the ELCA.  In 
2019 this Fund will be called the Mortgage Service Fund. 
 

Building on Faith Fund 

During the Fall members generously contributed $126,897 to the Building on Faith 
Campaign which provided needed pews and furnishings for the new Sanctuary. A 
tremendous success! 
 

OperaƟng Budget for 2019 

We are presenƟng for your consideraƟon a Budget for 2019 which will meet the 
Mission and Ministry needs of our church.  Pastor Mark explained in the Cover LeƩer 
what is being proposed and where we as a congregaƟon are heading.   We believe 
that this is a budget which supports the growing needs for Children’s Ministry and the 
growing needs of our members here at Shepherd of the Prairie. The detailed budget is 
contained within this Annual Report and quesƟons on dollar details may be addressed 
to David ShoƟck our AccounƟng Administrator. 
 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL

Bud Hansen, President   Matt Greene, Vice President    
Amy Brittain, Secretary:  Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer    

Adam Adams   Nancy Ottinger    
Marlene Boehler   Cliff Dungey   Sheri Ott 
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STAFF 
 

Pastor Mark Boster                   
Senior Pastor                         

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
Pastor Bill Waxenberg                 

Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

Greg Dowell                          
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator   

greg@sotpmail.com 

Tyler Greene                         
Contemporary Worship Leader                   

Tyler@sotpmail.com 
Donna Kelly                          

Connections Facilitator 
donna@sotpmail.com 

Daryl Laird 
Business Administrator 
Daryl@sotpmail.com 

Dennis Lilla                          
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 

Jane McMullen                        
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com

Michelle Rankin                       
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
Dave Shotick                         

Accounting Administrator        
dave@sotpmail.com 

 
 

LITTLE LAMBS  
PRESCHOOL STAFF 

 

Jill Gillming                           
Preschool Director 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

Jeni McCann 
Jeni@sotpmail.com 

Emily Schoenberg 
Emily@sotpmail.com

 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS STAFF
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FEBRUARY SCHEDULES 

 Feb 2 & 3 Feb 9 & 10 Feb 16 & 17 Feb 23 & 24 
Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI 

June Kobler 
Annette Carlson 

Marian Mesenbrink 
Jill Hoffman 

Barb Krmpotich 
Jody Linton 

Elaine Neukirch 
Donna Turner 

Coffee Hour 
Host 

 

Coffee Hour 
Treats 

 

Communion 
Assistants  

9:00 
AM Jill Hoffman Cheryl Adams  Jill Hoffman 

10:45 
AM Laura Hinkle  Elaine Neukirch  

Communion 
Bread   SUN  Marilyn Wilhelm 

Rachael  Yndestad 
Pam Perrott 

Alie Schroeder 
Jenny Hollabaugh 

Jill Brown 
Nancy Stopka 

Communion 
Set Up & 

Take Down  

5:00 
SAT Sue Mattiucci, Barb Hoppensteadt, Tom & Tamara Polzin 

9:00 
AM 

Judy Lindsey 
Sandy Schuessler 

Alice Miller 
Barb Davis 

Adele Wogstad 
Judie Symbal 

Jill Hoffman 
Sue Wehnes 

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Linda Jahr 

Jan & Don Koerner 
Marlene Boehler 
Sandy Petersen 

Pam & Darren 
Walloch 

Counters MON 
Warren Brody, Donna Turner 
Cheryl Adams, Keith Steen 

Warren Brody, Donna Turner 
Cheryl Adams, Ralph Wehnes 

Greeters 

HELP      
NEEDED  

5:00 
SAT Stevie Massei Karen Eckert 

Nancy Zunker 
Dottie Bobzin 

Vic Bekeris 

9:00 
AM 

Sue Wehnes 
Dolly Cardascio 

Terry Halpin 

Barb Davis 
Donna Reynolds 

Terry Halpin 

Lynn Meyer 
Donna Reynolds 

Terry Halpin 

Curt & Eileen Gerald 
Terry Halpin 

10:45 
AM 

Bob & Carolyn Malm 
Marge Marlowe  

HELP NEEDED, SIGN UP ON SIGN UP BOARD ACROSS FROM OFFICES 

Nursery 

9:00 
AM Jen Powe Jen Nagel Jen Powe Judie Symbal 

10:45 
AM Blue Geller 

Jeni McCann           
Jen Powe 

Blue Geller        
Judie Symbal 

Sandy Hupert 

Sound 

5:00 
SAT Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush 

9:00 
AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin 

10:45 
AM Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott Tim Torkelson 
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 FEBRUARY SCHEDULES (C඗ඖග.) 
 Feb 2 & 3 Feb 9 & 10 Feb 16 & 17 Feb 23 & 24 

Rejoice 
Worship 

Band  
10:45 

VOCALS: Annette 
Boster, Dana Turk, 
Jen Huston, Pam 

Walloch 
GUITAR: Grant Jahr 

VOCALS: Chris 
Brittain, Kim Szekely 
GUITAR: Grant Jahr 

VOCALS: Casey 
Rhode 

GUITAR: Grant Jahr 

VOCALS: Chelsea 
Greene, Melissa 

Bala, Shonna 
Rankin 

GUITAR: Harry 
Choin, Trevor Dowell 
KEYBOARD: Allison 

McCann 
DRUMS: Brian 

Buesing 

Ushers 

SAT     
5:00 PM 

Denis & Carol 
Minutillo  

Jim & Diana Murphy  
Carol Hartman  
Sue Mattiucci  

Steve Murphy,  
Arnie & Carol 

Didricksen  

SUN   
9:00 AM 

WAYNE SCHMIDT 
Walter Lempke 
John Jensen 
Warren Brody 

Joanne Bychowsky 

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn Thompson 
Harriet Thompson 

Dick Gerhart  

VIK BEKERIS 
Ralph & Sue 

Wehnes 
Merlyn & Harriet 

Thompson 
Sandy Seibel 

Dave & Sharon 
Stangle [A] 

Carol Engstrom [A 

Ralph & Sue 
Wehnes 

Dennis & Sally 
Houghton 

Len Cardascio  
ED CUTTLE [A] 

Carolyn Cuttle [A] 
Jerry Darow [A] 
Pat Darow [A] 

SUN    
10:45 
AM 

BOB MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Chuck Peterson 
Jacob Fiandalo  

MARK FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart  

JOHN BOEHLER 
Darren Walloch 

Don Koerner 
Jessica Panella 

Ron Mudge 

ANDREW SZEKELY 
Jim Rhode [A] 

Marina Rhode [A] 
Kim Szekely 
Bob Mollis 
Vik Bekeris 

Visuals  
9:00 AM Josh Harding  Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 
AM Alan Torkelson Brian Ott Alan Torkelson  

Welcome 
Center 

9:00 AM 
Dennis & Sherry 

Perkey 
Cheryl Adams 

Jan Suski 
Joyce Thompson 

Eileen Gerald 
Joannd Bychowsky 

10:45 
AM 

Marty Jacobsen 
Jan Curtis 

Sandy Werner 
Noreta Walker 

Elaine Neukirch 
Judy Petropolus 

Carl Hupert 

Worship 
Flowers    

Barb Hoppensteadt, 
in memory of her 
son Ron on his 
birthday 2/18 

 

Worship 
Leader 

SAT  
5PM 
10:45 
AM Tyler Greene 

Michael Waal  

If you aren’t currently involved in a 
ministry at Shepherd of the Prairie 

and would like to find your niche, 
please contact  Donna Kelly through 

the church office or 
Donna@sotpmail.com 


